
 

 

  
  
Steve Reece 
Wayside Cottage  
Woore Road  
Buerton 
Crewe 
Cheshire 
CW3 0DA 

Parking Services 
 

Telephone: 0300 123 5500 
lorraine.rushton@cheshireeast.gov.uk 

  
  
Date: 16 December 2024 
Our Reference: 28204101 
Your reference:SR3218138 
 
  
  
  
Dear Steve Reece 
  
Information Request - 28204101 - Cost of Installing signage & other measures to introduce car 
parking charges in Audlem  
  
I am responding to your request for information, which has been considered under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 (FoIA) and logged as case 28204101.  
  
Your request is as follows: 
  

  
Please confirm full costs spent, committed or planned for introduction of car parking charges in the 
public car park in Audlem.  
Please also confirm revenue projections/forecasts used to justify the investment of council tax 
payers money. 

  
I can confirm that Cheshire East Council holds the information you have requested. I have detailed below 
the information that is being released to you. 
  
The costs including poles, columns, machines, signage, and any lining is £11,444.37 
 
I attach the link here to the report on Audlem which details the other information you require freely 
available on our web pages. 
 
 Audlem Parking Strategy Report 
 
Please quote the reference number 28204101 in any future communications. 
  

https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/pdf/car-parks-and-parking/parking-reviews-and-public-consultations/audlem-parking-strategy-report.pdf


 

An anonymised copy of this response may be published in the Council’s Disclosure Log, which is 
available online at the following address: www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/foi 
  
If you are not satisfied with the outcome of your request or if you are not happy with the way your request 
has been handled, you can request an internal review.  Internal review requests should be submitted 
within 20 working days of our response by emailing informationrequests@cheshireeast.gov.uk or in 
writing to the Information Rights Team, Cheshire East Council, Delamere House, Delamere Street, 
Crewe, CW1 2LL. 
  
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint, or Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, 
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.  The Information Commissioner will not normally investigate your case 
until the Council’s internal review process has been completed. 
  
   
 
Yours faithfully 
  
  
Lorraine Martin 
Parking Services Manager  
Cheshire East Council 
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